REPUBLIC OF THE PHILIPPINES
T pARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION AND COMMUNICATIONS
@ MARITIME INDUSTRY AUTHORITY

NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC

Re: MLC / OIC Updating Training Courses

After the conduct of an in-depth review by MARINA
STCW Office and maritime industry experts, it has
been concluded that any revision of Management Level
Courses and OIC Updating Courses will have
significant impact on our international commitments
(e.g. STCW Convention and Code, EMSA Audit and
IMO Independent Audit) as well as to the institutional
relation of MARINA STCW Office with other
government agencies such as the Commission on
Higher Education (CHED), as mandated by R.A 10635
and its Implementing Rules and Regulations.

MARINA STCW Office therefore is taking a stance
NOT to effect any revision to the existing MLC and OIC
Updating Courses at this time in respect of the
commitments mentioned.

For information and guidance.

CAPT. ELEAZAR G. DIAZ
Executive Director
MARINA, STCW Office
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